
 

 

Town of North Stonington, CT 
HEWITT FARM COMMITTEE 

 
Monday, January 9, 2023 at 4:30 p.m. 

 

Minutes 

Regular Meeting 
New Town Hall Conference Room 

1. Call to order and attendence: Chairman Ed Harasimowitz called the meeting of 
the Hewitt Farm Committee to order at 4:30PM with members Nita Kincaid, Bob 
Dunn, Rick Wood and Brian Banker present. 

Members Absent: Deirdre Tavares, Tim Chokas 

Guest/Staff Present: Nicole Porter, Diana Hunt 

2. Additions to the Agenda- None 
 

3. Committee Plans for the Upcoming Year- Several projects were discussed for 
the upcoming year; 

• The back porch on the Gallup house needs to be restored 

• Installation of electrical power to the pavilion and amphitheater 

• Installation of a clothes dryer vent in the Gallup House 

• Corn crib restoration 

• Demolition of the cottage 
 

4. Work Item(s)- Gallup House fence finial replacement and bridge repair. These 
items will be accomplished in warmer weather. 

 
5. John Dean Gallop House Windows- Windows are complete, no furthur updates 

 
6. Public Comments / Discussion- Diana Hunt will provide a Community Garden 

report at the next meeting. Nicole suggested that Earth Day, April 22, 2023, may 
be a good time to recruit volunteers to do trail manitenance on the farm. 
 

7. Adjourn - Meeting was adjourned at 5:30PM. 
 
 
 
Respectfully submitted 
Ed Harasimowitz 


